Burnham Table Tennis League
AGM 2023
Cup Secretary's Report

Having started with 20 teams back in October playing 4 matches the competition got
in to full swing in early February with a round of 16.

Unfortunately one team had to endure a double bye due to the late withdrawal of 1
team.

After that the competition progressed smoothly through to the final between
Woodham D and Cold Norton B.

The final was won by Cold Norton comfortably making the best use of winning the
toss and choosing to play as the home side therefore maximising their chance against
Woodhams best handicapped player.

For most if not all the games the handicaps seemed to work well with no glaring
discrepancies, I would like to thank the other committee members who assisted me in
that matter.

We could do with having more teams in the competition in the early stages there are
still some clubs who do not enter a single team despite having multiple teams in the
league across all 3 divisions.

On a final note I would like to thank the team captains of all those that took part for
their prompt return of results and completing their matches as scheduled.

Alan Scammell
Handicap Cup Secretary.



